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November 21, 2019 
 
Ms. Jana Saba     Data Request Response Center 
Rocky Mountain Power   PacifiCorp 
1407 West North Temple, Suite 330  825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116   Portland, OR 97232 
 
Re: Advice No. 19-15, Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Tariff Revisions to Schedule Nos. 70 and 

72, Renewable Energy Rider and Renewable Energy Rider Bulk Purchase; 
 Docket No. 19-035-T15 
 
Dear Ms. Saba, 
 

The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed the October 25, 2019 filing by Rocky Mountain 
Power (RMP) proposing modifications to Electric Service Schedule Nos. 70 and 72 relating to its Blue 
Sky Program (“Program”). Specifically, RMP requests to modify Sheet Nos. 70.1, 72.1, and 72.2 of its 
Tariff P.S.C.U. No. 50, to increase the standard Program block size from 100 kWh to 200 kWh of 
renewable energy with no increase to the block price. RMP states it is requesting these modifications in 
an effort to meet growing customer demands in the renewable energy sector and to better align with 
market conditions. RMP proposes an effective date of January 1, 2020 for these changes.  

 
The PSC also reviewed the November 12, 2019 comments filed by the Division of Public 

Utilities (DPU) and Utah Clean Energy (UCE). The DPU recommends the PSC approve RMP’s 
proposed changes. UCE states it does not oppose RMP’s proposed modifications. UCE recommends 
RMP communicate this change to existing customers in clear language that explains the impact of the 
change on a customer’s subscription cost and energy offset goals.  

 
Based on the PSC’s review of the filing and the DPU’s recommendation, the proposed 

modifications to Electric Service Schedule Sheet Nos. 70.1, 72.1, and 72.2 are approved, effective 
January 1, 2020. The PCS encourages RMP to communicate this change with its Program customers. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#311200 


